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SENATE BILL NO. 2824 

RELATING TO AGRICULTURE 
 
 

Chairperson Gabbard, Vice Chair Ruderman and Members of the Committee: 
 

 Thank you for the opportunity to testify on Senate Bill No. 2824, relating to meat 

inspection and meat processing.  The bill appropriates funds to the Department of 

Agriculture to support the establishment of three full time equivalent meat inspection 

positions to perform meat inspection services.  

 

 The Department is in support of the bill’s intent to provide meat inspection 

services and promote the state’s livestock industries.  However, the Department notes 

that  its previous meat inspection program was discontinued in the mid 1990s due to 

cuts in budget and staffing mandated by the reduction in force directives. The USDA-

Food Safety Inspection Service (FSIS) assumed responsibility for those obligations and 

has been performing meat inspection services statewide in Hawaii since that time.  As 

such, if a meat processing plant were approved for operation in Hawaii, the USDA-FSIS 

would be the only regulatory agency that can conduct inspections for the plant’s meat 

production activities at this time.  

   

 Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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I, Bobby Farias, support this bill to reintroduce the State Meat inspector. This will 
increase the ability to have Local inspection of harvest facilities and help drive the 
growth of the local protein space. In Hawaii we are in need of more local inspectors at 
all of the local harvest and further processing location. Hawaii has recently grown its 
local meat production to the point of the lack of available Federal Inspection. The 
current inspectors are over worked and just don’t have enough to go around. Currently 
there are opportunities to grow the meat business that are being passed on due to the 
lack of inspectors. This Local inspector program will also help grow other local harvest 
opportunities like the deer and sheep. The need for management of the Deer population 
could really be helped by having more inspectors available to cover the growing herd 
numbers on Maui, Molokai and Lanai.  
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